Nov. 8, 2005

Highlands Neighborhood Board Meeting.  Karen Story’s home.

Officers attending: 

Acting Chair  - Bob Kamuda ; Treasurer – John Braun ; Secretary - Karen Story

Board members at large: Sue Keller

The meeting convened at 7:00 pm

I. General Business

· Happy news: Mari Bercaw (Picnic Chair), Sue Keller (Tree Committee Chair?), and Debbie Ohman (Food Drive Chair) have all agreed to be on the Highlands board. Karen will email Teresa Muro to ask her if she is wiiling to be the Peter Kirk liaison. 

· Julia Hungerford and Sue Keller have both volunteered to test drive being a KAN representative.

· Bob will ask Noel Schoneman whether the City can do anything to reduce the number of car crashes on the 116th/NE 87th curve. The owner of the battered fence does not want to repair his fence until the likelihood of another collision is reduced. 

· 112th Ave NE sidewalk status: Kari Page has emailed the City managers asking if there is anything they can do about Burlington Northern’s lack of resonse regarding their promise to extend the pad at the NE 87th crossing, and to review the City’s design proposal for a sidewalk crossing.

· Bob will ping Noel about the need for parking restrictions on the north side of the 11500 block of NE 87th, in front of the 4 new homes that are being constructed. Karen has been discussing this issue with Noel for several months, and Bob will follow up.

· Bob told us that the Park Board is discussing several issues relevant to the Highlands (need for community gathering place, drainage at Spinney, etc). He will keep us informed.

· The Highlands Comp Plan was approved by the Planning Commission, as written. This includes no 111th connectivity, and tree retention verbiage. About 20 Highlands residents attended. The Plan goes before the City Council on Dec. 13. We should encourage people to attend. 

· Sue Keller presented the Highlands tree planting plan. The City will pay for and plant 6-8 Centennial “specimen” trees in our neighborhood: 5-7 at Spinney Park, and 1 on the 116th curve. 

· We voted unanimously to allocate up to$600 for the purchase of additional trees to plant at Spinney Park and on the 116th curve. Sue Keller will coordinate the selection, ordering, and locations.

· November 19th work party on the 116th curve: Karen will make a “no parking”sign so no one parks there and blocks the work area on that day; Sue will call the utilities to find out where it’s safe for us to dig tree holes. 

· We talked about making permanent meeting signs. This will save money on posters, and the signs will be more visible. Karen asked Julia to ask other neighborhoods where they had theirs made. Karen will ask for a volunteer to coordinate making the signs, and another volunteer to set them up and take them down for each meeting, and store them.

· Karen will investigate the purchase of reusable, weatherproof, sandwich board type signs for use publicizing other events.

II. General Meeting Nov. 17

· Gina Hortillosa will present the 114th Ave NE intersection design

· Since Bob is running for President, he shouldn’t run the elections, so Karen will run them (unless someone else wants to)

· Come prepared with any announcements you’d like to make

III. Treasurer’s Report

· We have $3338.88 in our bank account.

· $100 of this is John’s personal money that he put in last year when our account was empty.

· We have $616.19 in Home Depot cards. We voted unanimously to sell these cards to Highlands residents, and use the money to buy trees to plant this fall.

· Preliminary estimates for a new backstop for Highlands Park are $3500-$4000. The Park Dept. has offered to remove the old one and install the new one for no fee. Bob will discuss options at the next Park Board meeting and let us know.

· Kari says she is almost certain that we can roll some of our 2005 money over for the 112th Ave sidewalk project. 

· 2006 grant reportsare due at the end of November. We agreed that we will list the following priorities in our 2006 grant form: Highlands backstop, play equipment at Cedar View Park, entrance beautification, and general funds (picnic, coffee, posters, signs).  

· We need 250 volunteer hours per year to get all our grant money. We only have 80 hours so far. We will get some at the Nov. 19th work party. Sue Keller has many tree project hours, and Karen has many hours as well. 

· We need to clarify what activities qualify for volunteer hours. This may be a good question to pose at the KAN meetings. We can also check the grant application.

Meeting adjourned at 8:10.

